Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association Board Minutes, 9 February 2009
The meeting was called to order this date at 3:30 p.m. at the home of David Sellon with the following members present: Dave Thompson, Randy Russell, David Sellon, Kevin Marshall, Rosemary Nadelen, and Kay Muns.

David made a motion to accept the January Board minutes, Rosemary seconded it, and the motion passed.  David also made a motion to approve the annual meeting minutes with two corrections.  Rosemary seconded the motion, and it passed.

The treasurer’s report for January showed a few small expenses, and the bulk of the income came from the annual assessment payments.  David announced that about one-half of the homeowners have submitted their payment.  As of 31 January 2009, our balance is $22,126.50.  Kay made a motion to accept the report, Randy seconded it, and it passed.
We discussed further the 2009 Budget, due to the fact that repairs of $6,000 had been included when we did not have a final price for repair/replacement of the four benches.  Kevin had been able to find a supplier for a sturdy metal bench that appears to suit our requirements.  In estimating removal of the old benches, and installing the new ones, plus a price for the benches and shipping, we agreed to set a cost of $4,000 to have four indestructible benches installed in the park.  Kay made the motion to have Kevin go ahead and order the benches, David seconded it, and the motion passed.
Originally, we had set aside the repair/replacement figure for painting the perimeter walls, but it appears we have not been successful in convincing homeowners to make the necessary repairs before the painting can begin.  Letters have been sent out to the affected homeowners, but the response has been poor.  Consequently, it seems we shall not be able to do any painting this spring.  Dave and Randy offered to contact these owners personally.
Kevin submitted two bids that he had received from maintenance contractors.  One from ELC, our current contractor, and one from another company whose bid was twice the amount of ELC’s.  We all agreed ELC had lived up to our expectations, and Kevin has a good rapport with the owner.  No objection was voiced against ELC, so Kay made the motion to use their company again for the coming season, Rosemary seconded it, and the motion passed.
We spent time discussing some of the homeowner concerns expressed at our annual meeting.  In light of this, we felt the suggestion of including a survey form with the next newsletter could be very helpful to us in knowing what residents would like changed, if possible.  We will include the usual reminders about the covenants, the Web address for our HOA, and we need to give owners an idea of how their annual assessment money is spent.  This may go a long way in silencing some of the complaints we receive.  One of these complaints is for the vehicles that David and Randy park in their driveways.  Our covenants state no recreational vehicle is to be parked long term.  However, these two vehicles are titled as “Vans”.
The first meeting after the annual meeting is the time the officers for the Board are set.  Everyone offered to maintain their same position:  Dave, President; Randy, Vice-President; David, Treasurer; Kevin, Maintenance Liaison; Kay, Secretary; and Rosemary, Board Member.  Since there was no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  Our March meeting will be the 16th at the RMB&T at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Kay Muns

